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Advisory Council of Faculty Report                                                       September 9, 2011
un-approved notes from the meeting.  Minutes pending
The Advisory Council of Faculty met at the Higher Education Policy Commission (HEPC) in Charleston on Friday, September 9, at 1:30 p.m.  The main order of business was to hear from Chancellor Skidmore, Vice-Chancellor of Academic Affairs Kathy Butler, and to approve the 2011-12 Faculty Issues.  October 20, 2011 is the date set for the Faculty presentation before the CTC Council, so it was necessary that the brochure and issues be completed and approved at this meeting.  The next ACF meeting is set for October 19, 7:00 p.m. at Blue Ridge CTC in Martinsburg.  The following are highlights from the September 9 meeting.  All approved ACF minutes are located at the ACF website at http://www.wvacf.org/wvacf/home.aspx. 
1) Conversation with Chancellor Skidmore:  Chancellor Skidmore, as is Chancellor Noland, is keenly interested in the concept of systematic funding for the community colleges, rather than the more laissez faire legislative approach of recent years.  He is recommending a “performance funding model,” based on development of programs, technology needs, and “graduation” completion rates (30-hr. certificate completion and 60-hr. degree completion—analogous to the 120-hr. degree completion goal inspired by the SREB report No Time to Waste (see http://publications.sreb.org/2010/10E10_No_Time_to_Waste.pdf).  
2)  Conversation with Dr. Butler:  Kathy Butler shared a number of issues about which she was enthusiastic to share.  
(  P-20 Interfacing and College Preparedness:  This has been an area of particular interest as for Dr. Butler, as her background is in Teacher Education.  Starting this fall, the Senior Transition courses will be fully implemented—both for Math and English preparedness.  During the 11th grade year all WV students will take the WESTEST, which will determine whether they take regular English and Math classes or go directly into the Transitional Math and English classes.  The Transitional classes will focus on developmental learning so that students are ready for college math and English. When their senior year is completed, they will undergo Compass & Accuplacer Testing in order to determine whether public school students are ready for college courses.  This revisioning of the senior high school year is aimed toward eliminating development courses in college, though it is likely there will always be some students, particularly students out of school for some years, who will need developmental work.  Nonetheless, Butler is confident that 
we will see some improvement in terms of college readiness.  She also said that the “Next Generation Standards” program would be fully implemented in West Virginia by 2014.  This program, jointly developed by the HEPC and Department of Education, will phase in student readiness beginning with grade school and concluding with high school. 

(  WV Transfer Articulation Portal:  Butler’s staff is currently working on an online 
portal for higher education course articulation, so that students can go to one central 
location to see what courses from different higher education institutions in the state will 
transfer.  Currently, three different vendors are submitting online programs to accomplish 
this state-wide curricular interfacing.  These vendors will demonstrate their programs at 
the Marshall Graduate School on September 20; Butler wants to have representatives 
from each institution in the state in attendance so that everyone can offer input.  She is 
asking institutions to contact Crosier@HEPC.wvnet.edu asap, in order to attend this 
event.

(  Complete College in American Grant:  Butler noted that a grant is currently being 
developed that will fund, among other things, a modular approach for developing 
courses, faculty professional development and other models of course delivery to help 
students succeed, particularly adult learners.  The goal again is to have a central web 
portal for online courses in the state.

(  Completion Task Force Update:  Past ACF Chair Dennison, Mountwest CTC, is one of the faculty representatives on this committee, and she shared the four basic goals:
1) Increased engagement with the business community;

2) Increased outreach; 

3) Developing reforms in higher education;

4) P-20 Partnerships.

The central focus of this group is to bring business on-board in higher education reform and produce concrete guidelines for accomplishing college completion.

( Statewide Forums on Higher Education:  Dr. Butler noted the following meetings 
to discuss these and other issues, central among them is accomplishing the 120-hr. 
graduation reform among the four-year institutions.  The sessions will be in two parts, at 
10:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m.:


September 28: Fairmont, Innovation Forum


September 29: West Liberty, Economic Growth Forum


October 3: Glenville, Cost and Affordability Forum


October 5: Bluefield, Accessibility Forum


October 14: Shepherd, Learning and Accountability 
3) Approval of 2011-12 Faculty Issues and Completion of ACF Brochure:

The following issues were tweaked slightly and then approved.  Most of the discussion 
centered on the Faculty Facts taken from the 2010 HEPC Report Card 
(http://wvhepcnew.wvnet.edu/index.php?option=com_content&task=view&id=222&Itemid=40).  

West Virginia Advisory Council of Faculty 2011-12 Issues                          “Moving West Virginia Forward”

In order to better serve our students, the community, the state, and our institutions of learning, West Virginia higher education faculty support and endorse the following—

For Our Institutions:

(  Re-visioning and enhancing the quality and delivery of academic programs, including general studies programs and adult education courses, in order to improve student retention, graduation rates, and “time to degree”;

(  Addressing those initiatives and recommendations from the September 2010 SREB report No Time to Waste that best serve our students and help achieve program learning goals and standards—see http://publications.sreb.org/2010/10E10_No_Time_to_Waste.pdf; 

(  Advocating for faculty personnel issues, including salary compression relief for faculty, engaging retiring faculty, creating fair and supportive faculty sick-leave policies, increasing the number of tenured faculty, and promoting shared governance. 

For the West Virginia HEPC and CCTC :
(  Encouraging shared governance at all higher education institutions in the State;

(  Advocating for increased percentage of tenured faculty in order to maintain academic integrity for programs, to recruit high-quality faculty, to encourage a strong faculty voice in governance issues, and to provide consistency and oversight of programs;

(  Addressing statewide the issue of faculty salary compression;

(  Advocating for institutions to find creative ways to offer faculty job security in the event of catastrophic illness;

(  Encouraging an increased number of CTC long-term contracts for full-time faculty or non-probationary faculty;

(  Engaging and utilizing to a greater degree the Advisory Council of Faculty in the work and activity of HEPC and CTC Councils;

(  Advocating for institutional support and release time for faculty to serve on the ACF.

For the West Virginia Legislature:

(  Providing a systematic funding mechanism for capital projects funding and Higher Education initiatives mandated by the Legislature;

(  Continuing to provide funding for faculty salary raises and addressing the problem of salary compression;

(  Providing funding to bring WV institutions equality with Peer Institutions.

(  Amending code concerning 20%Tenure issue for CTCs by increasing the limit to 30%.

The great aim of education is not only knowledge but action.               Herbert Spencer (1820 - 1903)  

Report submitted by S. Bailey Shurbutt, ACF Legislative Advisory Coordinator
